Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

October 11, 2022
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting in room 171, Capitol Annex, and via Zoom video teleconference at 9:30 a.m.
Commissioners Present: Chairman Dave Nicholas, Sheldon Baugh, Ernie Harris, Jr., Tanya Pullin, Gail Russell, Arnold Simpson and Anthony Wilhoit.
Commissioners Absent: None.
LEC Staff Present: Mark Brengelman, Donnita Crittenden, Emily Dennis, Laura Hendrix and Lori Smither.

Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. 

Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the September 13, 2022 meeting. Vice-chair Pullin made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr. Baugh seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix presented the staff report. She reported to the Commission she and Emily Dennis conducted several training sessions last month where they discussed the Ky. Legislative Ethics Law with people in attendance.
Mrs. Hendrix stated the budget was not included in this month’s board materials. She stated a budget would be available soon and she would distribute it to the Commission.
Mrs. Hendrix also stated many informal advisory opinions had been written since the last meeting and they are included in the board books.
Vice-chair Pullin made a motion to go into executive session to discuss pending complaints before the Commission. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Simpson made a motion to come out of executive session. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential complaints, and no final agency action was taken.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 15, 2022, at 9:30 a.m. There being no further business, Vice-chair Pullin made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Simpson seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
